City of Haines Newsletter

October 2019
Reminder
The City can only accept payments of checks or cash and cannot take debit or credit cards.
Burn Ban Lifted

Burn barrels and small debris piles may be burned during daylight hours. Please follow the DEQ guidelines for allowable materials that can be burned. Please always use caution when burning. 
Tagging Items on Right of Way

The City has begun tagging items that are stored on the City rights of way. Remember that garbage cans are only allowed on the right of way the day of garbage pickup and must be removed by the end of the day. Garbage cans that remain on the right of way 24 hours after pickup will be tagged and could be subject to a fine. As defined in Ordinance No. 151 Series 2018 and Resolution No. R-1810-7. 

Dog Enforcement
John Shurtleff is the City of Haines Dog Enforcement Officer. Please contact John with all dog complaints at 541-403-0558. John will be enforcing the City of Haines Dog Ordinance and has the ability to issue citations for violations.
Water Compliance Project 
The Water Compliance Project is progressing and the new water meters have been installed through out town. The actual metering of water will begin sometime later this fall. The new water reservoir is being painted at this time. Due to extra funds being available additional work has been added to the project which includes replacing some distribution lines on the east side of town. The entire project is scheduled to be completed by the end of November. 
The City would like to thank everyone for their patience during the water project. We still could experience unplanned disruptions in service for various reasons. Please keep a supply of water on hand during the project to use in case your water is off. During the installation of the new distribution lines temporary street closures are necessary. Again, the City apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause.

Landfill Schedule
The Landfill will be open October 5th and October 19th The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Closures are possible so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2019 Dog License/ATV License

It is a requirement to have all dogs licensed with the City of Haines, please bring proof of rabies vaccination when purchasing your dog licenses. 
The City of Haines allows operation of ATV’s on City Streets but an ATV license must be purchased.  
The 2018 Dog and ATV licenses expired December 31, 2018 and a 2019 license must be obtained. 
Dog licenses cost $5.00 for spayed or neutered dogs and $9.00 for non-spayed or neutered dogs. ATV licenses cost $5.00. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held October 8th, at 6:00 pm at City Hall. Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334


City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366
Council President Dennis Anthony: 208-859-8541

Public Works: Ty Falcon

Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476


Planning Director Richard Howe: 541-403-0773
Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825


Dog Enforcement Officer, John Shurtleff: 541-403-0558
Councilor June Falcon: 541-519-4844







Councilor Peter Hall: 541-519-7274






Councilor Angie Shurtleff: 541-519-4905






The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
